

WEEKLY BULLETIN 14 June 2022 Volume 62 - Issue 41





Pres Tony Fondacaro DG Leo Farrelly Area Gov Adam de Totth RI Pres Shekhar Mehta

Bulletin editors: Yvonne Young and Issa Shalhoub Club's Website and Club's Facebook

June is Rotary's Fellowship Month

Tonight: 14 June; Cameron McMullen and Sarah Date – Cameron's 30kms swim in 30 days to raise money for Safe Waters. Introduction: John Payne Vote of Thanks: Guy Porter

New Member Induction, come along and welcome him to the Club and to Rotary.

Partner's night, Tuesday 14th June at the Harmony Chinese Restaurant Boree Street Ulladulla. Partner's, please contact Deb if you wish to attend RSVP by Sunday 12th June 2022.

Future Programs:

21 June; NO MEETING - NO BULLETIN

28 June; TBA

Introduction: Rob Powell Vote of Thanks: Avril Pryor

July is Rotary's Transition Month, New Rotary Year

5 Jul; New Rotary Year

Under the Leadership of Rebecca Cameron

12 Jul; TBA 19 Jul; TBA

23 Jul; Club Changeover at DLC, luncheon.

Club's Calendar		
14 June	Tues	Partners at Harmony Restaurant
18 June	Sat	BOF Princess Ball
2 July	Sat	District Changeover, Mittagong
23 July	Sat	Club Changeover, Lunch, at the DLC
27-31 June 2023		RI Convention, Melbourne

PLEASE NOTIFY apologies and guests to Ed Zonneveldt on 0407 958 516, edzonneveldt1@optusnet.com.au by NOON on Monday.

à à From July 2022 B B

PLEASE NOTIFY apologies and guests to Bev Nicholas on 0450 392 967, beverley_nicholas@hotmail.com by NOON on Monday.

Birthdays: 25 June; Beryl Wade, 26 June; Margaret Wilford. Anniversaries: None for the next two weeks.

7 June 2022 meeting's report

President Tony Fondacaro welcomed the guests, Genelle Gregory, daughter Mary-Anne Ryan and husband Tony Ryan, Fay Kastelein and Nathaniel Woodcock.

President Tony's report; Club has received two resignations, Murry Coran and Grant Schultz.

Combined Bard meeting took place on Monday 6 June 2022.

Attendance; letters were sent to the members that we haven't seen for a while.

NO MEETING on Tuesday 21 June 2022.

Please help with the BOF Ball, 4 or 5 helpers are needed to setup on Sat 17 June 2022, at the DLC around midday, also on Sunday 18 June 2022, rosters will go out.

President Tony stressed that when volunteers are needed, please do volunteer.

85 rule was explained. But the wrong definition was given!

For the proper definition, please refer to page 2 of the Bulletin of 24 May 2022, click HERE.

Secretary Beck Cameron reported that Peter Hodge has completed 2 sessions of Environmental Studies Action course.

- Driver Education program will go ahead this year in October and November for year 11 students, with the help of **Michael Mastronardi**.
- The Club might consider buying, with other Clubs in the area, a Driver Simulator for students' training.

Wayne Fry reported, on behalf of treasurer John Goggins, that from July 2021 to May 2022, Bunnings' BBQ has raised \$4,500 for our Club, thank you to all the volunteers.

Director Ian Tibbles said that we will have a working bee to paint Mullala.

lan asked all members to volunteer when we request volunteers, after all we are a Service Club. More service projects are happening and volunteers will be needed; Mullala painting, and why the same members volunteer for the Bunnings' BBQ!

Almoner Ed Zonneveldt, in Bill's absence; Bill Harris says hello and unfortunately tested positive to COVID-19, same with Robin Cantrill.

Clive Cross is back home. Brian Wilkins is not well and has been moved to Sydney.

Genelle Gregory said that Tim's pacemaker is playing up, Tim has received great care in all the hospital he had to visit, as he has had lots of operations over the years.

Tim would love a phone call and visits.

Dale Wilford organised a working bee to spread blue metal at Shirley Coleman's place; John Payne, John Hozack and Dale Wilford volunteered, thank you.

Mary-Anne Ryan said that it has been an honour helping her parents, Tim and Genelle Gregory, with helping the Rotary Christmas Trees, which over the years has raised over \$100,000 which has been donated to local charities.

Mary-Anne presented President Tony with a cheque for \$6,300 from last year's sale of trees, that money was requested by the Gregorys to be donated to the local Ambulance and Noah's Arc Centre.



Beck Cameron won the raffle.

Fay Kastelein, the guest speaker, talked about the new Reflection Garden at Ulladulla Uniting Church, opposite the Police station.

Fay helped design the garden, originally Fay was a florist in Bowral. After the completion of the Church's extension, then came the fires, floods and COVID, there was a need to a Reflection Garden, which was started in September 2021 and completed in January 2022.

Fay said that we are all invited to have a look and visit the garden.

Fay was introduced by **Jo Jones** and thanked by **Bernard Jones**.

